

23<sup>rd</sup> February 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

Parent's evening bookings remain open until tomorrow night on Wisepay. Attending to discuss your child's progress and the next steps in their learning is important. The evenings will run the same as in October please enter the school hall and wait to be invited to your consultation. Children's books will be available to look at.

A date sheet with key events over the next few weeks is attached to this letter. We have a busy term with trips and also special events such as Comic Relief and World Book Day. The school will celebrate World Book Day by sharing stories with adults in school and a range of other activities. Tomorrow we do have toast at break time tomorrow at 20p a slice with Year 2 upwards being able to have two slices.

The PTFA have a busy half term with the Magic Show next week on Friday the 3<sup>rd</sup> and then an adult quiz on the 17<sup>th</sup> of March. These events really help the school provide experiences and trips at a reduced price and help support us all.

We do have some sickness in school at the present time and a reminder that the school policy is 48 hours after the last bout of sickness or diarrhoea. Please make sure you contact the school with any absences daily or email the school office at <a href="head@st-andrews.lincs.sch.uk">head@st-andrews.lincs.sch.uk</a> daily.

There has been more talk of industrial action in schools in the next few weeks. Again as a school, we expect no impact on our school and if anything changes we will contact you immediately.

Finally, we continue to have some issues with the parking of cars around the school site before and after school. Please think carefully about where you park and whether it is a safe and respectful place to park. Also, the Duke of Wellington has again reminded me that parking in their car park should not occur. This is really important as it is used for various events and in the next few weeks there will be funerals where the access and car park will need to be used these are the 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> of March. The Mini Police are currently producing a safety letter for parents and will be doing patrols in the very near future alongside the local PCSO.

Yours sincerely

Mr D W Hodgson









## **St Andrew's School- Spring Term Dates**

| Date           | Event   |
|----------------|---|
| 28th           | Parent Evening 1  |
| 1st March      | Rec/Yr. 6 Heights and Weights Parent Evening 2                  |
| 2nd            | World Book Day Activities                                       |
| 3rd            | PTFA Event Magic Show 6pm Hall                                  |
| Monday<br>6th  | Hilltop Week Yr. 6  |
| 14th           | Year 3 Wild Woodcraft Trip                                      |
| 15th           | Yr. 1 Castle Trip 3.40 Staff Meeting –Subject leader reports    |
| 17th           | Comic Relief Day-Non Uniform and Talent Show<br>PTFA Quiz Night |
| Monday<br>20th | Rev Al Collective Worship<br>School Council Meeting             |
| 21st           | National Poetry Day   |
| 30th           | Easter Egg Hunt<br>RAF Digby Trip Yr. 6                         |
| 31st           | Church Service 2.30 Year 2 to lead                              |
|                | Clubs to finish 31st March                                      |
|                | Training Day 17th April children back 18th                      |